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The State Supply Commission has recently become aware that some government agencies are using industry representatives on evaluation panels from the same market as that being tendered. That is, these evaluation panel members have access to their competitors’ commercial information.

In two cases recently reviewed, evaluation panels for tenders included representatives from companies that are in direct competition (for other tenders) with some of the bidders for those projects.

Under this arrangement, the industry representatives on the evaluation panels had access to their competitors’ pricing structures, financial information and their approach to bidding for Government contracts.

This raises significant commercial concerns and perceptions of noncompliance with the Commission’s Integrity and Ethics, Risk Management and Open and Effective Competition policies.

The State Supply Commission has strongly recommended to the Chief Executive Officers of those two agencies that the evaluation processes are ceased and that the bids are independently re-assessed.


These Chief Executive Officers have also been strongly counselled to review all current tender evaluations. If any of the evaluations in process include market competitors, those evaluations should cease and be independently re-evaluated.

All Chief Executive Officers have also been advised of this situation. They have been counselled to review all evaluation processes currently underway to identify whether any market competitors are included on evaluation panels.

The State Supply Commission has suggested that either a completely independent panel (without potential competitors) be formed or alternatively an external consultant be engaged to assess the findings of those evaluations.

It is essential that all evaluation processes and outcomes are able to withstand public scrutiny and conform to the Commission’s Policies and Guidelines.

Should you require further advice please contact Lian Borlace on 9222 5711 or email lborlace@ssc.wa.gov.au.
For assistance contact the State Supply Commission on 9222 5700.
Please note: Contact details for the State Supply Commission have changed. Please refer to the website (� HYPERLINK "http://www.ssc.wa.gov.au" �www.ssc.wa.gov.au�) or telephone 6551 1500 for more information. 


References to the Integrity, Ethics & Probity policy is now the Probity and Accountability policy (Reviewed: October 2014)








